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....from the editor.... Empowering Writing
Center Staff:
Time flies—and technology Martyrs or Models?
advances. In honor of the
Writing Lab Newsletter's 15th As writing center staff,

anniversary this month, we've
reprinted (on page 11) the first
issue, all two pages of it (plus a
mailing list). Done at the kitchen
table, on a long-since-deceased
Sears typewriter, that issue
reflected both my knowledge of
newsletter production (scissors,
cellophane tape, and ruler) and
the interest of writing lab direc-
tors in sharing and in staying in
touch.

Many of the charter mem-
bers are still part of our group,
and on page 10 of this month's
issue is an article by one of
them, Mary Croft. Hundreds of
new voices have been added (or
come and gone) since our begin-
nings, and the technology which
processes the words, formats
the pages, and prints the copies
is different. But as the articles
in this issue indicate, our inter-
est in sharing our experience
and insights remains con-
stant..... The more things
change, the more they stay the
same.

eMuriel Harris, editor

we are exquisitely sensitive to
the psychological factors that
influence our students’ perform-
ance. Like most writing center
instructors and tutors, we
carefully develop writers’ confi-
dence, recognizing that students
who expect failure often experi-
ence precisely that, and not
necessarily because they are
incapable of success. However,
like physicians who cannot heal
their own ills, we often fail to
cultivate within ourselves and
within our programs the confi-
dence and positive self-esteem
that we so carefully groom in our
students. We speak of the
importance of writing centers
and of our satisfying involve-
ment in this growing English
discipline, but we frequently fail
to convince ourselves of our
worth, thus succumbing to the
negative images that exist in
many universities and English
departments and sharply limit-
ing our own effectiveness.

We need not look far to
find sources of our disabling
malady. As the recent Confer-
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ence on College Composition and Communica-  tune with a particular institution’s changing
tion “Statement of Principles and Standards for needs—and she endorses the center’s role in
the Postsecondary Teaching of Writing” notes, training graduate assistants and in supporting
faculty committed to quality writing instruction the writing-across-the-curriculum movement

frequently are members of “an enormous aca- (5,7). After emphatically redefining the role of
demic underclass,” their contributions “misun-  the writing center and asserting that its staff is
derstood or undervalued” (329-330). And if not “here to serve” but “to talk to writers” (440),

composition instructors often are ranked low in  North endorses these same two programs as
the academic hierarchy, writing center person-  part of an expanding institutional role now

nel often are denied even a shaky foothold on being filled by growing centers which are also
the ladder. Commenting on “The Coming of Age establishing resource libraries and publications,

of Writing Centers,” Muriel Harris notes that, sponsoring readings and workshops, and
despite the rapid growth of the writing centers reaching out into the high schools and wider
nationwide, their status remains precarious: community (445).

they are“sneered at as ‘comma fixing stations,” “

sniffed at “with condescension” and “thought of We believe that the kinds of flexibility

as not much more than ‘some extra help down and growth supported by Harris and North are
the hall’ “ (3-4). critical in generating the respect writing centers

need if their work is to succeed. Therefore, we
Writing out of a frustration generated by would like to explore several issues involved in
these limiting, negative self-images, Stephen developing staff confidence and then describe
North reports similar erroneous views of the two programs that we have used in our own
writing center’s role—"some sort of skills center, writing centers to generate respect and thus
a fix-it shop”—and deplores the misconceptions empower both ourselves and our staffs.
of colleagues who believe “a writing center is to

illiteracy what a cross between Lourdes and a We believe that the central issue in
hospice would be to serious illness: one goes developing confidence is in doing work that is
there hoping for miracles, but ready to face the valued, both internally and externally. In most
inevitable” (435). He also cites Hairston’s writing centers, basic internal valuing exists:

disparaging dismissal of writing labs: “they’re both directors and staff believe that they are
still only giving first aid and treating symptoms. doing a good job with important work. In fact,
They have not solved the problem” (436). Gary  many of them believe this so fervently that they
Olson, too, details the problem of contagious,
unproductive attitudes coming first from faculty
and then infecting writing center tutors and
students (155). No wonder members of the
writing center’s professional staff are infected
as well!

Harris, North and Olson all recommend
promising cures for this attitudinal malady.
Staying within a relatively conservative tradi-
tion, Olson suggests that we carefully train
tutors in the art of positive reinforcement in
order to win students’ trust and that we encour-
age instructors to make referrals in a more
sensitive and diplomatic manner (161, 196).
While these are valid suggestions for addressing
problems involving students’ self-esteem,
Olson’s ideas may not work effectively for entire
programs and staffs until more radical and far-
reaching changes in the perception of the
writing center’s role are achieved. Both Harris
and North mention innovative ways of broaden-
ing the center’s mission. Harris cites flexibility
as an important strength of the writing center—
a creative adaptability that keeps its services in
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trumpet the “we work harder under worse
conditions than anyone else” line whenever they
can impose upon someone else’s ear. And, here
is the rub: they are soliciting something they
are unlikely ever to get; they are asking the rest
of the university to laud them, to value them,
for solving basic writing problems, which most
faculty wish didn't exist and certainly do not
want to invest in personally. Of course, writing
center staffs often do not get the desired ap-
proval—the external valuing—for these contri-
butions, and slowly the external skepticism
begins to chip away at their confidence, often
causing them to develop a martyr pose. Unfor-
tunately, martyrs just aren’t popular, and the
discouraging cycle continues. But it can be
broken by developing specialized programs of
the kinds recommended by Harris and North.

At this juncture, let us note that we do
not advocate jettisoning our centers’ commit-
ments to beginning writers. In fact, in the
universities where we teach, traditional writing
center programs are important, and both of us
have made long-term instructional and admin-
istrative commitments to them. We continue to
be active in recruiting, training, and supervising
tutors who work with writers at all levels,
including large numbers of basic writers. We
also continue to foster a student-centered,
process-based approach among our staff.
However, we advocate building our center’s
reputations on something more than traditional
peer tutoring strategies—on activities our
university communities already value: in one
institution, a computer-assisted writing pro-
gram; in the other, a writing-across-the-
curriculum program.

In the first of these settings, the com-
puter-assisted writing program was conceived
five years ago when the tutorial coordinator was
assisting a foreign student with her dissertation
in the university’s educational technology lab.
This was about the time that many composition
conference presenters were beginning to discuss
the value of word processing and other com-
puter applications for composition students,
especially basic writers. We became intrigued
with the possibilities of computer-based learn-
ing for our students. However, we had a prob-
lem: we had no computers.

But that obstacle did not mar our en-
thusiasm for the new technology. We negoti-
ated a shared-access agreement with the De-
partment of Educational Technology, whose

chair welcomed our participation because he
wanted to increase computer use, thus justify-
ing the expansion of his lab. The instructional
conditions were far from ideal—two different
types of computers and simplistic software—but
it was a start. Thus, in our first year, we taught
composition on borrowed computers, bringing
tutors into the computer classroom and encour-
aging the kind of individualized and small group
activities that are typical of a writing center.

That same year we also gained access to
and instruction in the use of the university’s
mainframe authoring program. With our tutors
and students from the English Education
program, we began creating a grammar tutorial
that incorporated our tutors’ questioning styles
into a CAI program. This tutorial soon became
one of the most heavily used CAI programs on
campus, and its success, along with the reputa-
tion of our word processing instruction, won us
considerable respect from the English faculty,
the College of Education administrators, and
the university’s computer center. Soon, with
surprising ease, we won accreditation for a new
educational technology class, Computer Appli-
cations for Composition, which became a co-
requisite for our basic writing classes and
allowed us to extend our emphasis on collabo-
rative learning and writing.

As we became known as computer
specialists, our image as writing center staff
began to change. Previously, when we tutored
writing students, some faculty believed we were
doing work that was alien and even degrading—
below college level, something necessary but
distasteful. When we began teaching with
computers, we still were involved in strange and
alien affairs; however, many of our colleagues
perceived our computer work as being beyond,
not below, their levels of expertise. While they
still wondered why college writers should need
tutoring, even the most reluctant faculty saw
computers as the inevitable and even desirable
wave of the future.

But more importantly, because writing
center staff had led the way in this somewhat
intimidating new field, the other activities that
we had long pursued seemed to gain stature
and respect through association. If our staff
had the intelligence and imagination to under-
stand computers and to use them in our teach-
ing, then it seemed probable that similar intelli-
gence and imagination informed the other
aspects of our work as well. People began to
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view our conferencing techniques, our peer
critique groups, and our collaborative learning
projects with new interest and appreciation.

In addition, we started doing ambitious
and valued research with the educational
technology faculty, and we started writing
grants to obtain improved hardware and soft-
ware. We experienced numerous rejections of
our proposals, but we were determined to get
our writing students a state-of-the-art-compu-
terized writing lab, the first and only such
facility on our campus. After six proposal
submissions, we finally won a matching grant
from Apple, a grant that allowed us to integrate
the Macintosh computer fully into our teaching
and to involve our tutors actively in our com-
puter-based composition program. This pro-
gram is now a reality, and the lab has ex-
panded to include English faculty teaching
upper-division writing classes.

Largely because of our staff’s success in
obtaining funding for this computerized writing
lab, our writing center’s physical layout
changed dramatically. We moved from a
dumpy duplex several blocks from the English
department into the heart of the library, which
also houses most of the Arts and Sciences
faculty and classes. This simple change in
visibility and accessibility has vastly improved
our program’s image and credibility. Students
and faculty who had intended to come to the
writing center just to use the computers gained
a new view of tutoring. Open to observation, it
was quickly perceived as the honest question-
ing, coaching, and teaching it had always been,
not the subversive activity some had suspected.
Also, faculty soon realized that tutees were not
some undesirable underclass of students;
indeed, they were the very students who sat in
the faculty members’ own classes.

Now, the students and faculty using our
center represent an even greater cross-section
of the university population. When not sched-
uled for basic writing classes or advanced
writing classes from diverse arts and sciences
areas, the center is used by honor students,
newspaper and literary magazine writers,
thesis and proposal writers, soon-to-graduate
resume writers—and basic writers. We draw a
few graphic artists, music students, and com-
puter hackers, but we always grant priority to
students writing for academic purposes. Time
for faculty interaction is still too limited—it
often means simply passing along a helpful
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article, computer file, or textbook—but the
lively, curious, collegial spirit of the writing
center staff has won us respect, not just for our
computer-based instruction but also for the
larger basic writing and tutoring program.
Interestingly enough, our writing-center ap-
proach to teaching in the lab has caught on
with other faculty who are now requesting
writing tutors to assist in their classes and who
are themselves becoming more like coaches
than critics. And now when writing center staff
are introduced at all-university meetings,
instead of mumbling their center's name,
expecting disinterest or scorn, they speak with
confidence, knowing they are viewed as col-
leagues, not interlopers.

Another approach that can build both
internal confidence for staff and external
valuing for the writing center is that of writing
across the curriculum, an emphasis specifically
recommended by Harris and North. On the
second campus, the writing center is not only a
place where students work on their writing but
also a place where faculty from all departments
go for consultation on using writing in their
own non-English classes. Thus, while many
students first use the writing center in con-
junction with their basic writing courses, an
equal and growing number first use it in con-
junction with a non-English department
course, often one that is part of the center’s
writing-across-the-curriculum program.

In this second writing center, the staff
includes a director, half of whose time is com-
mitted to English department instruction; two
other English faculty, who have one-fourth of
their time assigned to writing-across-the-
curriculum projects; and the usual comple-
ment of writing tutors, many of them graduate
students in composition, all of them trained in
a course designed to teach peer tutoring strate-
gies for composition. Each quarter, the writing
center faculty work with several non-English
department faculty, helping them incorporate
writing as a mode of learning into their
courses. We create these liaisons through
friendship, referral, or faculty request, but they
never are mandated by deans or department
chairs.

Usually these collaborations involve
several preliminary meetings in which we
discuss our colleagues’ goals for using writing.
Careful listening and discussion are critical, for
this kind of collaboration is not license to set
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up our soapboxes to advance our own writing
agenda (those things we could not get students
to learn in our own classes). Once we under-
stand our collaborators’ perceptions of writing
in philosophy, theater, or biology, we then
begin to plan writing projects together. Be-
cause our colleagues usually have even less
time than we for paper reading, we often select
a combination of journals, collaborative writing,
and short papers as class projects. In a theater
class, for example, the instructor elected to
replace her traditional term paper, which she
said both she and her students dreaded, with a
question-based journal and two short papers
based on those journals.

In some cases, after planning the
writing projects, discussing strategies for
presenting and evaluating the projects, and
offering the instructor and students writing
center support with the actual writing process,
the collaboration ends. More frequently,
however, it continues. In a philosophy course,
for instance, after designing an initial journal
and collaborative paper project, the writing
center consultant elected to attend a number of
class sessions, functioning as co-instructor
while students began learning to think and
write philosophically. In addition, twice during
the quarter, the consultant brought a team of
writing tutors to class to work with small
groups of students. Then these tutors worked
with students individually in the writing center
as their papers evolved.

Clearly, such intensive involvement is
time-consuming, but the dividends are impres-
sive. From this initial quarter’s work, for
example, grew a simplified collaboration in the
same course the following quarter, a continuing
collaboration with a second philosophy instruc-
tor who took over the course the following year,
and a third collaboration with the first instruc-
tor who was teaching a different course; a
jointly-authored paper describing this work for
a philosophy journal is in process. In addition,
we have introduced several faculty and several
hundred students to a rather different view of
writing to learn as well as to a new view of
writing tutors—peers with whom they can work
throughout the writing process, not just at the
last minute for comma control, if at all. Fur-
thermore, instructors, tutors, and students
discovered striking similarities in the writing
and thinking processes common to philosophy
and English, a discovery that is critical as
universities try to integrate rather than isolate

discourse communities.

This cooperation with our writing center
and the philosophy department is typical of
other projects across the disciplines. In such
endeavors, we have no occasion to complain
that we work harder than anyone else under
more adverse conditions. We are working with
those “anyone else’s,” and we're all working
hard more successfully; we share the condi-
tions, and they are exciting. As always, we
continue to use the flexible, process-based,
student-centered strategies that make the
writing center approach unique. This combina-
tion of old and new strategies bolsters our
reputation across campus both as individual
staff members and as an important university
resource.

In centers such as the two described
here, not only do our colleagues in other disci-
plines see us as models rather than martyrs,
administrators see our writing-across-the-
curriculum projects and computer-based
composition instruction as reasons for adding
to our funding base. Thus, the externally-
valued programs sponsored by these two
writing centers have led to our continued
growth while at the same time earning us
strong support from students, faculty, and
administrators. Finally, these two programs
have fostered the development of internal staff
confidence, for in demonstrating our worth to
others on grounds they are willing to honor, we
have also nurtured within ourselves—collec-
tively and individually—the same healthy and
positive attitudes we so carefully groom in our
students.

While our particular programs may not
be appropriate for every writing center, every
institution, like every writing student, has
individualized needs. Writing centers that
apply their traditionally flexible and responsive
strategies not just to individual students but to
their own institutions as a whole can enrich
their staffs and their schools by developing
innovative programs well suited to their own
settings. Providing staff members with new
options and stimulating contacts, such pro-
grams provide the challenges and risks that
keep individuals growing and vibrant—and that
make staff members feel good about themselves
and their accomplishments. Thus the writing
center and its staff remains truly central,
actively engaged in what North has called a
“polished and highly visible...dialogue about
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defined. In short, the Director of Writing Writing Associates work with us all, as their
Outcomes is a partner with us, whose efforts at  title suggests.
educating the faculty have contributed greatly

to the Center’s success. I cannot ignore the factor of individuals’
talent and energy, of course. But I believe that
A Writing Proficiency Requirement our set-up itself would succeed equally well at

, other universities our size in promoting, among
Cooperation from the faculty goes far to other worthy causes, a writing center, while

explain the steady increase in the number of avoiding the dangers inherent in “empower-
students signing up for conferences in the ment.”

Center. But another factor is the junior-level

Writing Proficiency Exam, required for gradu- Jake Gaskins

ation. It's not as bad as it sounds. Students Southeast Missouri State
may elect to satisfy the requirement in other University

ways besides taking the two-hour exam: by Cape Girardeau, MO
submitting a portfolio of writing assignments

completed during one semester, for instance. z A
In any case, the graduation requirement tells

students (and faculty) that their university is Caill for Proposcls

serious about writing. And it generates more

business for the Center, as students attend H 5

seminars on taking the exam, or work individu- Midwest C?llgge Learmng Center
ally with a tutor to prepare, or assemble a Association Conference

portfolio under a tutor's supervision. If this is
“teaching to the test,” then so be it. If this is
“remediation,” so much the better. In most October 14-16, 1992
cases, students who fail on the first attempt Davenport, lowa
will pass the next time if they have sought help
in the Center. Attending conferences in the

Writing Center is one avenue among several Discovering New Directions:

toward achieving a satisfactory measure of Connecting Theory and Practice”

writing competence and thereby fulfilling the )

requirement. The Coordinator of Writing Deadline for proposals: May 1, 1992. For

Assessment stresses this point in the materials information and proposal guidelines, contact

she distributes to students and when she Dr. Karen Quinn, Academic Skills Program,

speaks with them in person. Counseling Center (333), University of Illinois

at Chicago, Box 4348, Chicago, IL 60680

The Key: A Division of Labor, or All for One @312'413’2 184). )
The Coordinator of Writing Assessment, Vs A\

with the Director of Writing Outcomes and Call for P

myself, Director of the Writing Center, work all for Fapers

together, each promoting the others’ efforts as

we contribute to the success of the entire, Essays on humorous incidents related to

university-wide emphasis on writing. Team- writing labs and tutoring are being solicited for

work is the key. (It's no accident that we have a collection for possible publication. The

our offices in the Center, only a couple of doors collection will explore the humorous side of

from one another.) I focus on running the writing labs: incidents between tutors, stu-

Center, training and supervising TA’s. The dents, and/or faculty. Essays should be

Coordinator of Writing Assessment develops humorous without being derogatory or over-

“instmments,” supeMseS tesﬁng and Scorjng’ exaggerated. Manuscripts should be 500-1500

conducts research, and keeps meticulous words, typed, double-spaced, and will not be

records. The Director of Wﬁting Outcomes returned. Deadline: August 1, 1992, Send to

continues to educate the faculty across campus R. J. Lee, English Department, 1356 Heavilon,

in the use of writing as a way of learning, and Purdue University, West Lafayette, Indiana

in general supports our efforts and acts as 47907-1356.

liaison to the deans and the provost. The \ )
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Tutors’

I had been tutoring for less than two
weeks when Kah, a foreign student, came to
the Writing Center. Although I was new to the
job, I could see that his problems were almost
completely different from those of my other
tutees. His grasp of the English language was,
at best, shaky; he could not explain any of the
conclusions he came to in his essays; he could
not define, only categorize; and he relied upon
catchwords instead of his own insight.

Kah's difficulties stemmed from the fact
that he was raised in another culture which
gave him little understanding of Western
methods of writing. How could he be expected
to know how to write about English literature
when he grew up in a non-English speaking
society which emphasized science rather than
the arts? In order to write successfully at our
university, Kah needed to change his patterns
of thought so that they corresponded with the
intellectual attitudes of his new society.

I felt that it was better to help Kah with
the form of his essays at first, rather than the
content. Once he learned how to shape an
argument, he could concentrate on building up
evidence to support it. Kah quickly learned
how to put an argument together, but he could
not narrow its focus properly. For example, if
he had to give the theme of a story and show
how it was developed, he would say that the
story revealed through “setting, dialogue, and
symbol” how the protagonist “grows up from an
immature person to a mature person.” Clearly,
this kind of statement was too general and
non-specific. Instead of defining the theme of
the story, he had categorized it, and instead of
giving the exact elements of the story that
revealed the theme, he had simply given their
forms.

Kah also had a tendency to overuse
certain words which he didn’t understand
properly. He would say that the life of “modern
man” was “empty and meaningless,” but he
only had a vague idea of what he meant by this
grand statement. He could sense a spiritual
void in the life of a literary character, but he
couldn’t describe what was causing it or how it
manifested itself.

Even when Kah tried to say something
useful or original, he was hampered by his poor
understanding of English. He constantly
misspelled words and seemed unable to consis-
tently form correct agreements between sub-
jects and verbs. When he wrote a sentence
that was grammatically correct, he would often
cloak its meaning in general, non-specific
language. One line from an in-class essay
read: “Obviously, what the protagonist has
realized is what the protagonist has learnt and
this shows that the protagonist has grown up.”
If Kah could have shown how this idea was
presented to the reader, he would have had a
valid point.

Another of Kah’s problems was his
tendency to write about things which were not
connected to the given topic. In one essay, he
concentrated almost entirely on discussing the
setting of a story instead of talking about the
theme, which is what the question asked him
to do. He seemed to think he was focusing his
papers with this approach, but he was doing
just the opposite. He thought that a digression
from the question was necessary before he
began to address it.

Another stumbling block was Kah's
inability to explain his ideas. When arguing a
point, he would simply make declarative state-
ments which did not show the thought proc-
esses which led to their birth. This key element
was always missing from his assignments; the
one paper which tried to remedy this received a
B grade, his best mark of the semester.

Although Kah and I worked for many
hours on his writing problems, he did not
substantially improve over the course of the
semester. He could recognize his failings in
our conferences, but not when he was writing
his papers. There were some changes in his
style, however: his language became clearer in
places, and his ideas became more insightful
and relevant at certain moments, but the old
problems remained. However, I do not think
our sessions were unproductive; they gave him
an introduction to writing which he needed,
and they made him more aware of his own
successes and failures. He realized that real
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Fear and Loathing in the Writing Center:
How to Deal Fairly with Problem Students

Most students who visit writing centers
are easy to work with and grateful for our help.
As tutors, however, we occasionally meet
students who present more than a simple
challenge, due less to syntax than to personal-
ity problems. Take Brock, a member of the
University of Montana wrestling team. He
came to the writing lab for help with a fresh-
man composition paper. The session went well
until I noted that his paper had no thesis. He
disagreed, and, after a short argument, began
pounding the table, flexing his shoulders, and
snorting like a buffalo. When my efforts to
disarm him failed, and fearing I might end the
tutorial in a headlock, I suggested we continue
the session at another time.

Only later did I realize Brock’s aggres-
sion might be rooted in fear, and perhaps I
should have tried harder to calm him down
enough to deal with his writing problem. Since
then, I've worked in three university writing
centers, and I've often wished I had the nose of,
say, a wasp or a wolf, so I could immediately
detect a student’s level of fear and separate the
truly terrified from the merely obnoxious. For
I've come to believe that fear lies at the heart of
many of our most troubled students’ problems,
from those who respond to feedback with
hostility to those who respond with tears or the
humiliating admission that they never knew
how to write and probably never will. We find
it difficult to help these students improve as
writers because their fears rub off on us, and
we may initially feel confusion or the secret
dread that we're powerless to help. Therefore,
after our first futile effort, we may simply
recommend they see another tutor or send
them away. Isubmit however, that such
students need us more than most. To treat
them fairly we must understand that their
writing problems and their rocky relationships
with tutors often stem from fear, and to help
them as writers, we must overcome enough of
our own fears to help them overcome theirs.

Paul Ady says any writing center “is a
place that inspires fear and trembling,” and for
up to ninety percent of students a visit to the
center means “facing their deepest fears as
writers” (11-12, emphasis in original). The
fears associated with writing centers fit into the
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broader category of social fears. Among these
Stewart Agras includes fear of criticism, fear of
meeting strangers, fear of people in authority,
fear of public speaking, fear of rejection, and
fear of disapproval (122). Obviously, students
confront many such fears in writing centers,
where they go for criticism, to meet with tu-
tors—who are often strangers and authority
figures—to whom they must speak, and by
whom their ideas may be rejected.

Even that great motivator, deadline
pressure, depends less on hope of reward than
on fear of failure, and so increases the anxiety
of students seeking help in writing centers.

The best writers, armed with past successes
and layers of coping mechanisms, still harbor
fears of failure. Hemingway, for one, felt so in-
adequate that he often turned to alcohol, which
he referred to as “the ‘giant killer,” the ever-
helpful ally against fears™ (Dardis 195). Imag-
ine the terror of writers who can’t build a
complete sentence, much less an argument,
and whose sole motivation for writing may be to
avoid a failing grade. They're certainly more
prone than most to suffer from writer’s block,
which may only lead to the “F” they dreaded so
much and may create still more fear.

Writers who would never think of
revealing their fears will openly admit to feel-
ings of frustration, but in reality when they
speak of one they speak of the other. Accord-
ing to Jeffrey Alan Gray, fear and frustration,
as reactions to stress (including the stresses
brought on by writing), are so similar that
many psychologists believe they are essentially
the same. As Gray says, “the state...which is
set up by omission of reward is ...very similar
to—and perhaps identical with—the state of
fear” (174). This theory sounds doubtful since
“we are all able to say when we are feeling
‘afraid’ and when we are feeling ‘disappointed’
or ‘frustrated’ “(174). Experiments have shown,
however, that the frustration odor (or phero-
mone) secreted by rats is “very similar to its
fear odour [sic]” (14) and “human modes of
emotional reaction are essentially the same as
those of other animal species” (204). And so
Gary defines “anxiety” as an “emotional state
which is elicited by...either punishment or non-
reward” (204, emphasis in original). He con-



The Writing Lab Newsletter

cludes that if “fear and frustration are the
same, individuals highly susceptible to one
should be highly susceptible to the other”(205).

If he’s right, it follows that common
reactions to frustration will parallel common
reactions to fear, or fight, flight, and paralysis.
In reaction to the dangers posed by a writing
assignment, fighters may charge head-on, in a
defensive attack of the sort Gary claims is
“delivered by a frightened animal” (253) against
the source of its fear or a handy surrogate—for
example, a tutor. Writers who fly from danger
may delay work until the last minute and then
run to the writing center for rescue. Those who
respond with paralysis may, like a mouse
facing a snake, be unable to run or fight—a
condition reminiscent of writer’s block.

Of course, it’s difficult to predict how a
given student will react to the pressures ofa
writing assignment since this depends on
individual circumstance and personality, but
psychologists suggest we might gain insight
from character type. The social phobic, for
instance, tends to shy away from confrontation,
“blushing, looking away rather than maintain-
ing eye contact, slouching rather than talking
clearly” (Agras 127). Though her behavior is
often less extreme, the introvert tends to suffer
silently and remain anxious even though she
appears calm. As Gary mentions, the introvert
“seldom behaves in an aggressive manner, and
does not lose his temper easily” (345). The
extravert, on the other hand, “tends to be
aggressive and loses his temper quickly” (345).

Based on my wrestler's aggression, Gray
would likely identify him as a frustrated extrav-
ert. Brock transferred his fear to me through
an implied physical threat, to which I re-
sponded, in effect, with flight. Few students,
however, will fit so readily into a character type
and few of our reactions will be so clear cut.
This is especially true of Opal, one of the more
troubled students I've dealt with in a writing
center. She was a victim of sexual abuse as a
child and physical abuse as a wife until, in self
defense, she filed criminal charges against her
husband. As a result, he went to prison, but
he was scheduled for release at about the time
Opal expected to complete her degree. Or so
she said. Meanwhile, she was hurrying to
finish in hopes of finding a decent job in an-
other state. Unfortunately, her poor writing
skills were slowing her down. I know this
because Opal’'s English teacher sent her to the

center for help with an essay. He'd asked for a
five-page autobiographical narrative, and she'd
written forty pages on the abuses she'd suf-
fered, which he then refused to accept.

I found tutoring Opal a stressful experi-
ence. She was frustrated, defensive, and so
prone to violent flare-ups of temper that one of
my fellow tutors refused to work with her.
Even after I got to know her well, I never felt
quite sure how she would react to criticism.
One day my advice brought tears, a tirade, or
an attack on my shortcomings; the next day it
brought a humble and embarrassing gratitude.
Despite my sympathy for her, I felt revulsion
whenever she came to the center because, like
Brock, she sometimes managed to transfer her
fears and frustrations to me in ways that
effectively blocked the tutoring process.

Most of us derive satisfaction from
helping people, which besides our six-figure
salaries explains why we work in writing cen-
ters. We value not only our knowledge of
writing but our ability to communicate it
clearly. When students misunderstand our
advice, we may put it down to stupidity (theirs),
but we also feel panic at having failed at what
we do best. If we're unable to help, for what-
ever reason, or if we've given our best effort and
a student is ungrateful—perhaps, God forbid,
because she followed our advice straight to a
low grade—we experience frustration, which, as
Gray says, is akin to fear.

In a recent article in College English,
Jane Tompkins speaks of a similar fear. As she
explains, her urge to perform well as a teacher
surfaced in a need to show her students “how
smart I was...how knowledgeable I was,
and...how well-prepared I was for class” (654).
Such performances, she says, are driven by the
“fear of being shown up for what you are: a
fraud, stupid, ignorant, a clod, a dolt, a sap, a
weakling, someone who can't cut the mustard”
(654). Like Tompkins, and for the same rea-
sons, we go to great lengths to show students
how smart we are, lashing out in defensive
attacks against those who uncover our weak-
nesses—or avoiding further sessions with
them. At one writing center, for instance, an
otherwise humane fellow tutor once informed
me she would no longer work with foreign men,
especially Arabs, because she couldn’t “stand
the attitude or the breath.”

The implicit sexism and racism in this
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statement may shock us, and offend our sense
of fairness, but in milder forms it represents an
attitude far from unusual. Most writing centers
have that slow, lazy, stubborn, arrogant, or
aggressive student no one wants to work with.
The moment the student comes in, tutors
conversing near the secretary’s desk will scat-
ter for their cubicles. Whispered arguments
may even break out about who will tutor. This
not only embarrasses the student but, ina
sense, is an indirect attack on him or her. If
she’s an extravert, she may aggressively
counterattack. If she’s an introvert, already
plagued by social fears, the insult may simply
increase the dread that not only is her writing
beyond help but the writing center tutors
dislike her. Incidents like this transmit our
fears, just as Tompkins’ fear of being exposed
“must transmit itself to my students” (Tomp-
kins 654). As a result, tutoring becomes
difficult and even fruitless.

Assuming we understand the harmful
effects of fear, however, can we do anything—
short of passing out Valium—to reduce them?
I believe we can, if we honestly confront our
own feelings. Our loathing when pathetically
hopeful Byron shows up at our door, twenty
pages of chaos in hand, our disgust when Steve
once again compares his style to Faulkner's,
and our despair when Christine unjustly
blames us for her D, all need to be seen for
what they most likely are: expressions of fear.

The following suggestions require only
slight changes in attitude on our part, but they
may keep us from transferring our fears to
already anxious students:

eFirst, we should not be afraid to fail.
Every step we take toward perfectionism
is a step away from flexible, creative
thinking and toward tension, frustration
and fear. The authors of In Search of
Excellence tell us “you cannot innovate
unless you're willing to accept mistakes”
(Peters and Waterman 223); neither can
we tutor effectively.

«Second, we should remain confident in the
value of our work even when students
discount it. It might help to remind one
another that our aim is to gradually
build better writers, not to guarantee ‘A’
papers, and perhaps the best we can
hope for is that students leave tutoring
sessions in some small way better
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equipped as writers.

#Third, while remaining flexible, we should
avoid doing too much for students.
Ethical questions aside, if we exten-
sively edit or rewrite a student’s work,
we may salvage a specific paper but
we'll have no lasting impact on the
student as a writer except to make him
or her more dependent. Meanwhile, we
tacitly accept responsibility for each
paper's quality, further increasing our
own tension.

*Finally, we should remember that even
truly obnoxious students may be prod-
ucts of fear and probably are more
afraid of us than we are of them. As
such, they’re worthy of sympathy and
understanding, and we should accept
them as positive challenges.

If we can reduce our own fears, and the
chance we’ll communicate them to students,
we can then set about reducing student fears
and frustrations if we:

« avoid embarrassing situations, such as
arguments with other tutors about who
should do the tutoring.

« smile with sincere welcome when students
come in, a conciliatory gesture that
won't always mollify a problem student
but will at least start the session out on
a peaceful note.

« establish right away that we're on the
students’ side, that we're sympathetic
toward their problems, and that we
believe we can help. Often, as Gary A.
Olson writes, “pointing out something
good” in an otherwise poor paper “will
‘break the ice’...and help diminish
anxiety” (161).

« work toward voluntary use of our centers.
Forced use virtually breeds problem
students because, when a professor
sends a student to the writing center,
Olson says “chances are good that the
student’s reaction will be hostile” (160).
This is especially true when—as in
Opal's case—students perceive the
center as remedial.

« toss them lifelines, in the form of coping
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mechanisms they can use again and
again in their writing, rather than
simply correct the errors in their pa-
pers.

Of these suggestions, the last is per-
haps the most practical. Gray cites experi-
ments that prove “the opportunity to perform
an effective ‘coping’ response to fear reduces
the deleterious effects of the stressor...even
when...actual exposure is held constant” (165).
In other words, instead of breaking out our red
pens, we ought to teach students coping
mechanisms—for instance, a suggested essay
structure or a method for fixing comma splices.
In this way, we help them avoid similar writing
problems in the future, but perhaps more
importantly we help them control their fears.

Sometimes, these coping mechanisms
may appear to have little to do with writing.
Take the case of Betty, for example, who ar-
rived at our writing center late on Friday
afternoon in despair over what should have
been a simple three-page essay. “It's due
Monday,” she said and handed me twenty
pages of false starts. “I've been working all
week and getting nowhere, and now I'm going
to flunk the class.” A full-time teacher’s aide in
the public schools, she was taking five educa-
tion classes and filling the traditional wife-
mother roles at home. Except for a tendency to
grind to a halt and throw herself on our mercy,
she wasn't a problem student. I'd seen her
handle tougher assignments, so I gambled that
her current hang-up was fear.

“How long has it been since you relaxed
and had some fun?” I asked.

She looked baffled. “About three years,
1 guess. Why?”

“Take tonight off,” I said and handed
back her false starts. “Eat dinner out, or,
better yet, have your husband do the cooking.
Tomorrow, take a long walk, go see a movie, go
shopping, but don't touch the essay before nine
o'clock Sunday morning. Then give yourself
until noon to finish.”

Judging from her expression, she
thought I was deranged, but she agreed to try.
On Monday she came in smiling. “It took me
five hours, but I did it,” she said. “I guess it
wasn't as hard as I thought.”

Managing fear is hardly a cure-all, of
course. Some problem students may have
learning disabilities that call for entirely differ-
ent tactics. Others may be genuinely lazy,
muddled, arrogant, neurotic, or otherwise
mentally unbalanced, and we may fail to reach
them despite our best efforts; to challenge them
to achieve, we may even need to inspire a little
healthy fear. But if Paul Ady is right, and
ninety percent of the students who use writing
centers perceive them as places of fear, we may
have to control fear—ours and theirs—simply
to do our jobs well. Indeed, if we believe young
writers need confidence and faith to succeed,
this may be our most important function. As
psychologist Robert L. DuPont says, “fear and
faith cannot coexist” (3-4).

Steve Sherwood
Texas Christian University
Fort Worth, TX
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Annual Meeting of the South Carolina Writing Center Association

The South Carolina Writing Center Associa-
tion (SCWCA), the only state organization of
writing centers in the country, held its third
annual meeting in Orangeburg, South Caro-
lina, on January 24-25th, 1992. Representing
twenty schools in the state, approximately fifty
writing center directors and peer tutors came
together at SC State College for the meeting’s
program on “Writing Across the Curriculum:
Empowering Writers for the Future.”

In her introductory remarks, Jeannie
Dobson, president of SCWCA, stressed that
writing centers are the “thinking heart” of their
schools, supplementing education in a mean-
ingful way each day. And as befits an organi-
zation composed of writing centers from across
an entire state, President Dobson invited the
state superintendent of Education Dr. Barbara
Neilsen to be the keynote speaker for the
meeting. Dr. Neilsen spoke about the state’s
goals, while the writing center directors and
tutors explained to her how their centers help
student writers. Besides the keynote address,
lab directors and peer tutors attended informal
sessions with discussion and questions from

the audience. Sessions covered issues vital to
all writing labs: “Ethics in the Writing Center, *
“Starting a Writing Center,” “Peer Tutoring,”
and “Writing Across the Curriculum.”

Of special interest was a panel “What
Works for Me,” where five writing lab directors
explained their most successful techniques for
developing, publicizing, and directing a lab. In
particular, the directors offered practical
suggestions for how a lab can celebrate the
process of writing, keep efficient records, help
clients overcome writer’s block, publish a
newsletter, and develop the professionalism of
its peer consultants. This session was so
popular and provided so many ideas that it will
be included at each year’s meetings. As the first
state network of writing centers, SCWCA will
meet again in 1993 at Converse College in
Spartanburg, S.C. For further information,
contact Jeannie Dobson, Writing Center,
Greenville Technical College, Greenville, S.C.
29606-5616.

Bonnie Devet
College of Charleston
Charleston, SC
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writing that is central to higher education”
(440).

Phyllis Stevens Endicott
University of Northern Colorado
Greeley, CO
and
Carol Peterson Haviland
California State University at
San Bernadino
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How We’ve Grown as a
Writing (Across the Curriculum) Center

After its recent visit to Southeast Mis-
souri State University, the North Central
Accreditation team reported that the Writing
Center is an “academic support service” our
university can be proud of. That our students
think highly of the Writing Center—that they've
been using it and benefiting from the experi-
ence—is indicated as well by a steady rate of
growth; the number of students we serve has
increased from 686 in '86-'87 to 1,038 last
year. So far this semester, we've held more
than 1, 200 conferences. But greater numbers
aren’t the whole story. Among walk-in stu-
dents last spring, 70% came to the Center on
their own initiative, as opposed to being re-
ferred by an instructor; 58% of weekly-confer-
ence students were self-referred. Nearly 70% of
those weekly-conference students were upper-
classmen (36% seniors, 22% juniors); of the
walk-ins, 60% were upperclassmen. And 74%
of the walk-ins came to confer about writing
they were doing for classes outside the English
Department.

Our success is not unique, of course.
Indeed, it mirrors the trend toward “empower-
ment” identified by Joan A. Mullin in her
survey of writing centers nationwide (Writing
Lab Newsletter 14.10 [1990]). But perhaps we
have been more successful than most writing
centers in managing the risks that empower-
ment brings with it, which Mullin warns us
about, of fragmentation and dilution. As
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Director of the Writing Center, I'd like to take
credit for our achievement, but I can’t. It is the
result of several factors that in combination
would add up to the same result at any univer-
sity our size (8,500). That’s my contention, at
any rate. The following description of our
program is presented, then, as both a checklist
of factors we believe essential for the success of
a writing-across-the-curriculum center, and as
a model of how the challenges of empowerment
can be met through a division of labor.

Administrative Support

The first factor is administrative sup-
port, which means more than money. Our
provost believes in the importance of writing
and has made writing across the curriculum a
top priority. Equally important is the support
of the English Department chair, who respects
our autonomy while insisting on our link to the
department from which we draw our staff and
still the largest proportion of students referred
for weekly conferences (66% last spring).
Perhaps his job is easier in this respect be-
cause every full-time member of our depart-
ment of thirty-five teaches writing, including
developmental. But with the chair’s approval—
and not without it—a new course on “Teaching
Writing by the Conference Method” will be
added to the department’s offerings next se-
mester, a move toward better training of tutors
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and recognition of the special expertise our
work requires.

An Adequately Equipped, Conveniently
Located, and Inviting Facility

It was the provost and the department
chair’s idea that we move from a cramped
classroom in the English building to newly
available space in the library. The space was
remodeled according to our plans, with a
central area for tables and carrels and, on two
sides, staff offices. We tutors have the best of
both worlds: camaraderie and semi-privacy
when we need it. In addition, the Writing
Center is next door to one of the computer
centers on campus, a room outfitted with IBM
PC’s, printers, and typewriters—so students
find it convenient to confer with us about
drafts-in-progress. We also have computers of
our own: eight IBM PC’s, one Apple Ile, and
one laser and four dot-matrix printers. We
have a new copy machine. And a full-time
secretary/receptionist. The point is that we're
equipped for action, and we're in a location
more convenient and inviting than a classroom
crammed full of cubicles, a ratty maze. There
is something to be said for appearances. In
any case, when we moved from the English
building to the library, the Writing Lab became
the Writing Center in more than name only.

A Staff with Continuity and Expertise

While graduate students come and go,
three Writing Associates add the important
element of continuity to our ten-member staff.
These are part-time instructors on renewable
contracts, MA's experienced in teaching compo-
sition in our program and expert at one-on-one,
each of whom is available at least ten hours per
week in the Center. They, along with the
director, are the core of the staff. Without the
continuity and expertise they provide, we could
not function as the kind of center we aspire to
be. We work with faculty as well as students at
all levels, from almost every discipline, and
from several foreign countries; we help juniors
and seniors meet the Writing Proficiency re-
quirement (explained below); we conduct
seminars in word processing, taking essay
exams, and writing research papers; we consult
with faculty about designing assignments and
evaluating drafts. A center staffed by peer
tutors only or by graduate assistants only,
transferring in and out each semester (i.e., the
Writing Center as training ground for TA’s

before they're permitted to teach in the class-
room) could not meet the demands that are
placed upon it by our university’s commitment
to writing across the curriculum. Tutoring in
the Center in not easier than teaching in the
classroom.

Faculty Commitment

We aim to serve students from all
disciplines and all classes, freshman to gradu-
ate, non-traditional and international. Inform-
ing these students of our services and getting
them to drop by involves more than advertis-
ing in the student newspaper. It takes a
commitment by the entire faculty to the idea
that writing is important and that the Writing
Center is a valuable resource for themselves as
well as their students. Success breeds suc-
cess, but the faculty’s initial commitment was
won primarily through the efforts of our Direc-
tor of Writing Outcomes, whose surveys show
exactly how faculty attitudes and practices
have changed. Now 80% of the faculty give
informal, ungraded writing assignments (com-
pared to 68% two years ago). Seventy-one
percent assign “short papers” (59% two years
ago). Forty-nine percent assign “long papers”
(32% two years ago). To achieve these results,
the Director of Writing Outcomes conducted
writing-across-the curriculum workshops in
the early stages of our program and now meets
individually with a growing contingent of the
converted each semester, discussing ways to
use more writing in their teaching, and educat-
ing them, not incidentally, on how they might
utilize the Writing Center.

For example, an instructor from a
course on criminal justice requires that her
students bring a first draft of an assignment to
the Center for some feedback before composing
the final version. A chemistry instructor comes
to the Center himself to confer with the director
and an associate about how best to compose a
question on a lab-report form he’s writing so
that students will develop their responses in
adequate detail. In another case, Writing
Center staff go to a psychology class to help
conduct a small-group, peer evaluation work-
shop, and to an earth science class to discuss
“focus” and “documentation.” In more and
more cases, instructors mention the Writing
Center in their directions for major papers,
sending us a copy of the assignment sheet so
we'll be prepared to help their students com-
pose a draft that meets the criteria they've
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improvement would take longer than just three
months and that he should not expect instant
results. My conferences with Kah taught me
that patience and determination on the part of
the tutor and the tutee are essential to a good
conference; also, they showed me that a
conference’s productivity is not always measur-
able in a teacher’s grade.

Mark Paddock

Peer Tutor

Memorial University of
Newfoundland

St. John's, NF, Canada

Not about Heroes is about Tutors

A never-ending challenge for writing center
directors is staff training. We are fortunate
that more and more truly fine materials are
becoming available—books, journal articles,
newsletter articles—all within our “discipline.”
And, of course, we have always relied on good
material from other disciplines to help us out.
But, for the most part, we limit ourselves to
academic/intellectual discussions of tutoring
and to “this works for me” kinds of practicums.

Last summer though, I attended the per-
formance of a play that very forcefully struck
me as still another source of material for tutor
training. The play, Not About Heroes by
Stephen MacDonald, revolves around the
friendship of two poets, Siegfried Sassoon and
Wwilfred Owen, who meet at Craiglockhart War
Hospital for Nervous Disorders in Edinburgh,
in August 1917. It is a drama about war and it
is a drama about writing. The two men meet,
and the older, Sassoon, undertakes to help
young Owen with his writing. This is the part
that is so appropriate for us, because in the
course of the play we watch the stuttering,
uncertain Owen change into a self-assured
man and a powerful writer. The “techniques”
Sassoon uses to bring this about are the
techniques and goals we use and seek. There
is nothing earthshaking or new here. But the
play does provide, for perhaps one staff meet-
ing, a different way of looking at the same old
ideas. And, more important, it underscores the
universality of what we do.

Mary Croft
Plover, W1
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4 Price Increase Reminder N

As announced recently, the yearly sub-
scription rate for the Writing Lab Newsletter is
now $15 (and U.S. $20 for Canadian subscrib-
ers). Because we lack the person-power to
handle invoices and billing, prepayment is
necessary. We hope you won't see notices of

\further price increases for many, many moomns. )




The Writing Lab Newsletter

A8 1dUos 8yl 8q 01 J9LIUNTOA
01 aled suolur PINOM JUOTIB[T0D JIno
23el6 01 RISY] AUP BARY SuCAUE §90(
"SQRT PAYsSIlqeIse JO AsY[ ® JoJ pesu
PUe Ul IEBIBAUT SNOTAGO UR ST AIBYL

. ..m.ge ‘adex v Juiseoyidnp
,.o83800 JUTliRW IO JUBWISINGUTBX
'¥+@) Adoo ® Ino Bujpuss J03J eaey
ydw nok suotaeindiis Aue pue ‘iew
~103 §3%7 ‘1elaaiew 9yl jo uvoyadiaos
~8p IJIOUS ¥ IPNiouy aseald *aIevys

01 FuUIT1IM 8q p,nok aeyl siqelieae
aary nok ARy Jo ‘eI8139|smsu ainany
JOo3'sadilou sn puss 03 ues Lew
nokpunoJ¥ eyl jjo sae? sy 113un

j10efoad e yons Jo3 Asuow juead

QWOE PUTJ PuCSWOS IYBTW *MOUY SN 29T |

‘dieay i{eijaeis3oes ‘HJuiddoo 303 spunjy
seYy pue 199foad e yons FupyeIIBPUN

Ul paisalanul 81 auodue JI ‘slejdaiew
qel epru-swoy umo ano jo sajdoo Joj
A103ys0dad Jo jueq v FuUiwIo) jJo 431
-1191880d @yl Jepisuod am jeyd peasad
-4ns sey (eaeas aulen) spreyoTy Awy

I1SYI1 AN ‘mOjewer
ANAD 3O 8331100 H0A
gady Alen

107 UotaBWIo UL
JBYI0 PU¥ EIUBWWOD Puds IsEILd
183 Nes3 Jeus yiim ‘os Jy ‘pue
‘ys118ug paepuels-uou jo sIaRwads
Uiis slejdadew uollonyisul-Jies
2snOUIUTIASOM BYI pasn suohue sey

19419

*11* TRPWION~UOIFUTWOO TG
AU 933§ SIOUTLLI
11BH UOSUBABIS
ysitdug jo *adaq
qieineN aojuer

£ 30BUOD

‘3831 Juilrew v J0 ‘1lej eyl

ul Fuizesw v JO Juswadunouuew uw
tgieidelew Jo 1811 B )11 pLnosa Jo
sIoquen S111Ms Fuiuresi uy FupsIom
dnoad sOUTLLl Ve Ulis 10¥3U00
Fuiyew ul peisaleiul axe nok 31

issa83Ippe ue pue uopidiaos

-ap Jejdq ® UL puss 1} ylis Jejliue]
§1 OUM SUOBWOS UB) *UOTIINIIBUY
-J1es JO wa18As FuiyoueIq J03aNy-0Iny
ay1 JO UDTSSNDEP BWOS SBM BIBUA
uotesas 8,0p Fupuaow Aepanies 8yl ay

20599 ‘SN ‘uendvyuel
*py auswesed 1607

J83uR)

Fupuaes] IINPY uelleyuey
30a1pHtIepAuS 1§ eoualzoly

130B3U00 *UO(IBON

-pe olseq se 118 se STITNs Bullitaa
pue Fuypealr yaoq *11s3 J03 sonbiuyoel
pue s{elleieu JO sMa1AB3 Fuiziseydws
J932018M0U B ‘NYD M 03 (31800 OU aw)
FuTqIIOEqNs Ul peIsaaau} ade nok 31

3213818M0N 153 UV-NVD M

SNOL1S3NL 9 SATEAND

19419 *11° TewIoN-waButwoo 1y

*ATUf 93WAS STOUTILI

11BH UOSUBADIS

ye119ug jaradsq
J01BUTPIOO]

wexdoagtqiainen aojuel

$IDBIAUVOD
‘wroy wotariiejdes-axd syl sapniouy
pue (jeaep uy werdolxd syl saqiIosep
Yoys aanyoolq e Jog gz 1iady

§1 uopledasidax-aad JoJ SuYpPwSp SYL

@134y Aey Lq ssaappe uwe
pue saaded se [lom se sdoysiIom
$3JNILHJ SOUBIIIUOD SYL*Iuyowsd
w siseydus ue Yiia--weyleuanof
pueuAIPIIYD J03 Fulajam ‘Fuiajam
1e0TUYDan *FUTATIM PATIERSID
*uopaysodxa--Bupatam Jo sadia
11® o 9q (1M SNO0J Byl *swaiqoad
vOWUKID RENORTP pue Jedw 03 A3jund
-Joddo ue JseMplm BU1 UT SIDYORDI
pue SISILIM SIBJJO SIUMIIFUOD
sTYL*BUTITIA BATIVBID puR UOTLLS
-0dwod Yoral 01 MOY AOUY 031 3TN
-1331p A13uysesaout 317 axew vipew
ssew pue ‘AJoioyodsd ‘eojasInFuil
ut sauswdoeaep mau 18 ‘Fulatas
Lsjuspnas Jjeya Jo Laptend aya Jojy
qeaunooow piey Buleq sJe sIayovel
18M0110] s®
paqiaonep’ (11 ‘1ewdoN) L3sIsAtup
@3103§ WOUllll 39 *[-9 Aey uo ‘BOUd
-38JU00 ¥ U} POlIsaleiut aq Aew nox

#utalam Jo Futyoes]
8yl uo DUBAIJUOD V-ALIYM LT 13S

(1161 *THdY) 1 "oN *1 ‘104

L06LY  "uT*eaaddwie] 1soM
A3isIeAjun anpang
ysj18ug jo -adeq

sTIIRH TOTINK

103 £80770U INOK PUIS

1yonoa
uy deay s,107 *anduf Inok puw 188387
Uy anod pasu om 'J9331818MOU INO JO
o¥ras oyuwokique syl e *{1F JO 2ISOW
sAroaepuru 8q J0u ATUtelTLD LTIA STUI
ang *s3s00 Bupliew pue Suiledyidnp

. aeaoo diey o3 (jIefiop e sdeyiad)
uojaeUOp lPws ewos alejosldde pinoa
1'a989png eyx jo Jedesy s, juswared
-9p Aw FUTAITLIOW JO 188393UT BYI U]

“pew
~20Jut pue ‘Injesn ‘Jaliq Jsllsisasu
Byl deed 01 81 UOIIUBIUT INY *DIS
fTyojaewIOJUL JO 11q Jelnojlled ewos
ao0j sasenbaa ‘savefoad uo exel ol
8I83JJO ‘J@118EMAU 2Yl jJO 813T1 pue
fjuelUOD ‘IBWIOJ BYI JOJ SUOTISeTInS
‘asn NOA sieldelew PWOE JO SUOTIEN
-1eA® ‘sMPU ‘sjusWeIUNOUUR ‘sudiisenb
anok pusg *Jelaesmeu 8yl ol suoil
~nQ13IU00 Inok ale auwidoduy Altenby

+gI271916MBYU BININY Ul
pepniout 9q T1im 8I8TL Arejuswelddng
‘gn uto{ o3 eidoad g4el J8yjo eFwanod
«u@ pue piom eya pewaads rwd se Ing
$9g71 [PIITUT Ue 8] POsOlouy ‘esmeu
§,39Ua0 YoES SARYy 01 8] esauisnq

30 JepIo 18313 ano pue ‘s,) y ewd
ae pesodoad YILLAISMAN GV ONILINM
4HL JO enss] 18113 Oyl 81 a8y

FOFHONNYT 38V M

431137SM3N
av1 ONILIHM

The first issue of the Writing Lab Newsletter, fifteen years ago this month.
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